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Carver in Houston following
presidency.

Mr. B. L. Williams, Dr. and Mrs. Nathan C. Brooks, Jr., and Mr. George A.
Dr. Brooks’

election to the Carver School

Meet the New President

Dr. Nathan C. Brooks, Jr., was elected
President of Carver School of Missions
and Social Work in a meeting of the
trustees on May 20 in Houston, Texas.

Dr. Brooks’ election came in time for
him to be presented to the alumni in
their breakfast meeting in Houston the
following day. On May 22 he was pre-
sented to the entire Convention in its
morning session, where he spoke briefly
of his aspirations for the future of the
school, as ‘“second to none in its fields
of service.”

The 46-year-old president comes to
his new post from the pastorate of the
First Baptist Church in Pensacola, Flor-
ida. Prior to his ministry there he
served in the following churches: Broad-
way Baptist, Knoxville, Tennessee, 1934~
35; Bryson City, North Carolina, 1935-
36; First Baptist Church, Waynesboro,
Georgia, 1943-46; Earle Street Baptist
Church, Greenville, South Carolina,
1946-51; and Emmanuel Baptist Church,
Alexandria, Louisiana, 1951-53.

From 1937-43 he was Training Union
Secretary for North Carolina Baptists,
and in 1942 served as Acting Student
Secretary in that state.

Dr. Brooks’ name appears frequently
as a contributing writer for the Baptist
Adult Union Quarterly. He is an occa-
sional writer for Open Windows, The
Baptist Training Union Magazine, The
Sunday School Builder, Baptist Young
People’s Union Quarterly, and Hoeme
Life Magazine.

Other denominational activities have
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included Chairmanship of the North
Carolina Radio Committee, Secretary of
the Southern Baptist Radio Commission,
Trustee of the Alexandria Baptist Hos-
pital. He served as a member of the
General Boards for Baptists in South
Carolina, Louisiana, and Florida.

His civic interests have included the
Advisory Board for the Juvenile Court
in Pensacola and the State Board of
Mental Health. During his pastorate in
Greenville he was president of the Com-
munity Council there.

During the past year Dr. Brocks
served on the Board of Trustees for Car-
ver School and as Chairman of the
Trustees for Baptist Bible Institute in
Graceville, Florida.

Dr. Brooks is a graduate of Wake
Forest College and holds the master-of
theology degree from Scuthern Baptist
Theological Seminary in Louisville. He
has done graduate work at Columbia
University and at Union Theological
Seminary in New York City. In 1957
Wake Forest conferred the Doctor of
Divinity degree on him.

Mrs. Brooks is the former Ruby Hayes,
a 1934 graduate of Carver School (W.
M. U. Training School). Also a North
Carolinian, she was graduated from
Mars Hill and Meredith Colleges.

There are five children in the Brooks
family; Mary Kelly, 23; Nathan III, 21;
Frank, 12; George, 9; and Misa, 8.

The Brooks family moved to Louis-
ville June 18 and are living in the resi-
dence purchased for the school in 1953
at 2739 Lexington Road.

VIEWPOINT

By NATHAN C. BROOKS, JR.

GREETINGS AND BEST WISHES
to the former students and graduates of
Carver School of Missions and Social
Work! As your new President I covet
the privilege of renewing fellowship
with those of you whom I have known
before. And as for those of us who
have not yet gotten personally ac-
quainted, I trust that we will get to
know each other before too long.

LET ME ASSURE YOU of several
things in connection with our leader-
ship here in Louisville:

1. THE ACHIEVEMENTS OF THE
PAST WILL BE CONSERVED. I know
that many have labored long and lov-
ingly in other days. We shall accept
as a precious heritage those things which
they have wrought.

2. We will make every effort, by the
grace of God, to see to it that CARVER
SCHOOL IS SECOND TO NONE IN ITS
FIELDS OF SERVICE. That means
faculty additions, the recruitment of
God-called, capable students, a new
library, accreditation, scholarships, and
above all, your prayers. Please keep
in mind that we are not trying to imi-
tate the seminaries. Ours will be a spe-
cialized ministry as we try to prepare
workers for the mission fields, for de-
nominational responsibilities, and for
various phases of service as Christian
social workers.

3. We pledge you that ALL THAT WE
UNDERTAKE WILL BE DONE FOR
THE PURPOSE OF HONORING
CHRIST. Evangelism, Christian nur-
ture, missions, and stewardship will be
at the heart of our ministry.

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED in guiding
qualified students to Carver. Our
teaching is especially designed to pre-
pare workers to serve under the Home
Mission Board and the Foreign Mission
Board. We propose to prepare person-
nel for service through Good Will cen-
ters, camps, homes for the aged, chil-
dren’s homes, hospitals, and in church-
related social work.

YOU "CAN ALSO SERVE well in
helping us to inform the dencmination
about Carver. Several things that we
want to get across to Southern Baptists
are:

1. Carver is a separate institution
owned by the Southern Baptist Conven-
tion and operated by a board of trustees
elected by the Convention. It is not
organically connected with Scuthern
Seminary.

(Continued on page 7, col. 1)
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Thanks To The Interim
President

Mr. George A. Carver was named ad
interim president of Carver School dur-
ing the May 6 meeting of the trustees in
Louisville. He served in that capacity
until the election of Dr. Nathan Brooks
in Houston.

Since January 1 the administrative af-
fairs of the school had been handled by
a committee of the faculty. Mr. Carver
and Dr. Hugh A. Brimm had alternated
months as chairman of the committee.

Mr. B. L. Williams, Chairman of Trus-
tees, sent the following expression of ap-
preciation for Mr. Carver’s leadership:

“In behalf of all the trustees, I would
like to commend Mr. George Carver for
serving so willingly and efficiently as
interim president of Carver School of
Missions and Social Work. We are for-
tunate to have Mr. Carver on our teach-
ing staff and appreciate all he is doing
in behalf of missions and for our school.
He has a great missionary vision and
purpose which strengthens the witness
of Baptists around the world.”

Trustees Honor
Mr. Sandidge

Following the conferring of degrees
at the commencement on May 15, the
trustees expressed, with a gift of silver,
their gratitude for Mr. John P. San-
didge’s leadership.

Mr. J. Herbert Gilmore, Jr., vice-
chairman of the trustees, made the pre-
sentation to Mr. Sandidge. Mrs. Sand-
idge and the daughters shared in open-
ing the gift, consisting of a silver candle-
labra, bowl, and tray.

The following resolutions were made
by the trustees in their May 5 meeting:

Inasmuch as John P. Sandidge has
tendered his resignation as Chairman of
the Trustees of Carver School and in
grateful recognition of the devotion,
time, and leadership that he has freely
given to the office during the past year,
therefore be it resolved

1. That we acknowledge to God our
thanksgiving for His providence
manifest in the leadership of Mr.
Sandidge,

2. That we express to Mr. Sandidge
our heartfelt gratitude for his ser-
vices,

3. That we record in the permanent
records of the Trustees our expres-
sion of appreciation for his life,
leadership, and influence.
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This picture was taken on the Armstrong Terrace during a “break” between
classes in the June term. Seated, left to right, Lucy Wagner, Korea; Eveline
Dillard, South Carolina; Norma Baker, Carver School Staff; Trudy Fitzgerald,
Virginia. Standing, left to right: Achamma Cherian, India; Jennye Hollowell,
Kentucky; N. Sezerkan, Turkey; Professor George A. Carver; Professor Richard
Cortright; John Griggs, Texas; John Daniel, India; Douglas Kelley, Texas; and
Betty Tillery, Alabama.

Summer Session Concluded July 25

The 1958 summer session at Carver School brought students of varying in-
terests and backgrounds together. Lucy Wagner, a 1953 graduate of Carver School,
now a missionary to Korea, returned to study Literacy Education and Arts and
Crafts. Miss Kate McLure, a 1918 graduate of the school, returned for the course
in Library Organization and Administration.

Mr. P. J. Daniel, director of a Christian school in Kerala, India, came to
study Literacy Education and Phonetics. Mr. Douglas Kelley of Texas, who plans
next year to teach adult illiterates in the penitentiary at LaGrange, Kentucky,
came for special study in June.

Men working in the Jefferson County Children’s Home studied Treatment of
Juvenile Delinquency. Future missionary nurses and technologists studied Mis-
sionary Problems. Pastors’ wives enrolled in Missionary Education Leadership,
Alcohol Studies, and Recreation Leadership. A prospective writer and potential
missionary teachers studied World Revolutionary Forces.

The summer school faculty included Dr. Hugh Brimm, Miss Virginia Burke,
Mr. George Carver, Dr. Luther Copeland, Dr. Richard Cortright, Miss Georgie
Fancher, Miss Betty Kirlin, Mrs. F. O. Mixon, and Mr. James Watson.

INAUGURAL FOR DR. BROOKS

other friends of the school will be wel-
come to attend.

The inauguration of Dr. Nathan C.
Brooks, Jr., as the fifth president of

Carver School has been set for Monday, Plans for the inauguration are under

October 6.

Dr. Brooks’ inaugural address will be
a part of the Founders’ Day observance
at the scheool. Former students and
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the direction of Mr. J. Herbert Gilmore
Jr., vice-chairman of the trustees, and
pastor of the Deer Park Baptist Church
in Louisville.

THREE

to September 23.0.



Another New President

The Sanford family at the piano in the
Carver School parler: David, 2; Mike, 4;
Ann; Steve, 6; and CIiff.

Mr. Clifford Sanford, 30-year-old stu-
dent from Tuscaloosa, Alebama, was
chosen as student body president for
1958-59.

Cliff is a second-year stucdent major-
ing in church social work. His chief
area of vocational concern is with
Southern Baptists’ prograin of child
care.

Cliff is married to the former Ann
Register, of Columbus, Ga. The San-
fords have three boys: Steve, 6; Mike,
4; and David, 2. They are foster parents
of 19-year-old twin boys who were
freshmen in college last year.

Cliff is a graduate of A. P. I. in Au-
burn, Alabama, where he majored in
agriculture. Soon after he and Ann
were married they went to Ethel Harpst
Children’s Home in Cedartown, Georgia,
where he served as farm supervisor.

In 1955 they went to the Georgia Bap-
tist Children’s Home in Hapeville, where
he was director of the work program.
During this period he and Ann became
intensely interested in the realm of
Christian social work as applied to child
and family welfare.

This year Cliff has been on the staff
at Children’s Center in Louisville, serv-
ing as a caseworker with teen-age boys.

Fall Term To Open
September 15

Matriculation for seniors will begin
on Tuesday morning, September 9.
Field work conferences will be sched-
uled on September 10-12.

First-year students will have orien-
tation and matriculation September 12-
15, and the opening convocation will be
in the Heck Memorial Chapel on Mon-
day, September 15, at 7:30 p.m.

Four

1958 - 59 Student Council

In April the Student Government
Association adopted a revision of their
constitution and by-laws, making the
student organization more inclusive of
students not living in the dormitory.

The major area of change was in the
naming of officers and their duties.

The following were elected:
President—Clifford Sanford, Alabama
Chairman of Senior Class—Betty Hen-

dricks, North Carolina.

Chairman of Junior Class—(to be
elected by juniors in November)
Chairman of Group Worship—Grace

McCain, Alabama
Chairman of Sccial Activities—Mary

Lou Hobart, Mississippi
Chairman of House Council—Frankie

Martin, Tennessee

Secretary—Alice Holladay, Virginia

Treasurer—Inez Franks, Tennessee

Committee members from among the
junior class will be chosen to serve with
the chairmen named above.

Miss Burke Begins
Sabbatical Leave

Miss Virginia Burke, arts and crafts
teacher, assistant field worker supervi-
sor, and former director of the Good will
Center in Louisville, began her sabbati-
cal leave on August 1.

Miss Burke will be away for one year,
during which time she will do additional
study in social work.

Since June 1 the Good Will Center
has been under the direction of the
Home Mission Board. Miss Burke as-
sisted in the transfer of sponsorship and
has helped in the orientation of Miss
Ruth Smith, who began working there
on June 15.

Maxfield Garrott To Be
Visiting Professor

Dr. W. Maxfield Garrott, president of
Seinan Gakuin (Baptist University) in
Fukuoka City, Japan, will be teaching
courses in missions during the 1958-59
term.

Dr. Garrott taught at Carver School
during his last furlough in 1953. His
American home is in Batesville, Arkan-
sas.

Mrs. Garrott is the former Dorothy
Carver, daughter of the late Dr. W. O.
Carver and Mrs. Carver.

The Garrotts have four children;
Elizabeth Ann, William Carver, Dorothy
Alice, and Jackson Maxfield.

Hays Addresses 1958
Graduating Class

Mr. Brooks Hays, Congressman from
Arkansas, and President of the Southern
Baptist Convention, was the commence-
ment speaker at Carver School on May
15.

Mr. John P. Sandidge, then chairman
of the board of trustees, presented de-
grees to the following graduates:

Master of Religious Education: Ruby
Baker, North Carolina; Betty Ball,
Texas; Joyce Bandy, Kentucky; Dorothy
Booth, Georgia; Jeannette Cox, Florida;
Colleen Crowley, Missouri; Nelle Davis,
South Carolina; Carolyn Evans, Geor-
gia; Lillie Falkenberry, Alabama; Esther
Graham, Georgia; Han Hyi Kim, Korea;
Mary Kiser, North Carolina; Venita Mc-
Cain, Florida; Martha Miller, Georgia;
Evelyn Moore, Virginia; Beulah Peo-
ples, Missouri; Maurine Perryman,
North Carolina; Charles Shirey, Indiana;
Ruth Smith, Tennessee; Hyma Starnes,
South Carolina; Ann Warder, Kentucky.

Bachelor of Religious Education: Betty
Mason Moore, Texas; Dorothy Stubble-
field, North Carolina; Elise Miller Watt,
Alabama.

Spring Graduates At Work

JOYCE BANDY is co-program direc-
tor at Valley Camp near Louisville for
the summer.

DOROTHY BOOTH has accepted a
positicn as Assistant Dean of Women
and teacher of introductory psychology
and sociology at Cumberland College
in Williamsburg, Kentucky.

COLLEEN CROWLEY is working
with the Home Mission Board in New
Mexico.

CAROLYN EVANS is working in the
Rachel Sims Mission in New Orleans.

LILLIE FALKENBERRY is directing
Vacation Bible School work through the
state Sunday School department in Ala-
bama.

ESTHER GRAHAM is educational di-
rector in the Gordon Street Baptist
Church in Atlanta, Georgia.

HAN HYI KIM is assisting in young
people’s camps in Alabama until Au-
gust 15, at which time she will return
to Korea.

MARY KISER is a unit leader in
Camp Shantituck, the Girl Scout camp
near Louisville, during the summer
months.

VENITA McCAIN will be teaching
junior high English in Ogden, Utah, this
tall.

CHARLES SHIREY is working at
Wesley House in Louisville.

(Continued on page 7, col. 2)
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Williams Elected Chairman
of Trustees

Mr. Barnett L. Williams, Jr., pastor
of the First Baptist Church in Johnston
City, Illinois, was elected chairman of
the Carver School trustees in their
meeting on May 5.

Mr. J. Herbert Gilmore, Jr., pastor of
the Deer Park Baptist Church in Louis-
ville, was chosen vice-chairman, and
Mrs. E. M. Nuckols of Louisville was re-

elected secretary.

New trustees elected by the Conven-
tion in Houston to replace those whose
terms expired this year are: Mrs. Pey-
ton Kolb, Little Rock, Arkansas; Mrs.
J. E. Buchanan, Jr., Blue Mountain,
Mississippi; Mr. Lucien Conway, Tallu-
lah, Louisiana; Mr. H. M. Liechty, Jr.,
Saint Petersburg, Florida; Dr. H. Leo
Eddleman, Georgetown, Kentucky; Mrs.
Henry Turlington, Anchorage, Ken-
tucky.

The trustees are scheduled to meet in
Louisville, September 23.

Miss Emily Lansdell is in New York
studying at Columbia University and
Union Theological Seminary.

Concerning The Booz, Allen and Hamilton Survey

By DR. NATHAN C. BROOKS, JR.

Since the Southern Baptist Conven-
tion took ownership and control of the
Carver School of Missions and Social
Work in June, 1957, two major steps
have been taken by the trustees: 1) a
planning survey has been authorized to
be made by Booz, Allen and Hamilton,
management consultants; 2) a new
president for the school has been named
who is committed in principle to the
survey findings.

Here are some of the things discov-
ered or recommended by Booz, Allen
and Hamilton in their report:

1) Trained workers are needed con-
stantly by the institutions and agencies
which Southern Baptists have estab-
lished to help them ‘“to bring men to
God through Jesus Christ.” (Children’s
homes, homes for the aged, hospitals,
rescue missions, good will centers,
camps, assemblies, etc.) There is a
growing and unmet need for adequate
training for such workers. A minimum
of seventy persons a year are needed
now, “exclusive of the requirements on
home and foreign mission fields, and
outside the denomination.”

2) No college, university, or seminary
among Southern Baptists offers a gradu-
ate program of study leading to the
professional social work degree. It is

LANSDELL

PORTRAIT

The Alumni Association voted in their meeting on May 21 in Houston to col-
lect funds which would provide for a portrait of Miss Emily K. Lansdell for the

school.

Letters have been sent from Mrs. J. Brandon Price, Alumni Asscciation presi-
dent, to former students who attended Carver School during Miss Lansdell’s presi-

dency notifying them of the proposal.

Already gifts have been coming in from

ithis group to underwrite the cost of the portrait.
In May, 1957, a portrait of Miss Littlejohn was presented as a part of the

Anniversary Homecoming.
It is hoped that the portrait of Miss

Lansdell can be unveiled at the alumni

meeting during the Southern Baptist Convention in Louisville next May.

All alumni are invited to share in this gift.

A deadline of September 1, 1958,

has been set for the collection of the money. .
Please use the following form to send your gift:

Enclosed is $

September 1, 1958.)

as my contribution for the portrait of Miss Lans-
dell to be presented to Carver School.

NAME
Address

(Please make checks or money orders payable to NORMA BAKER,
and mail to 2801 LEXINGTON ROAD, LOUISVILLE 6, KENTUCKY, by
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not expected that any of the seminaries
will enter the field.

3) The denomination’s needs for per-
sons well-trained in social work and ad-
vanced and specialized missions training
can best be met if Carver School of
Missions and Social Work continues, im-
proves, and expands its present pro-
gram. Since it is the denomination’s
only school of this kind it has special
responsibilities to do outstanding work.

4) To afford the training needed Car-
ver School must achieve full accredita-
tion. This is being sought initially from
the Southern Association of Colleges and
Secondary Schools. It will be sought
later from the Council on Social Work
Education. In the process, the possibil-
ity of a future working affiliation with
Georgetown College will be explored.

5) Three graduate degrees will be of-
fered: a Master of Science in Social
Work (M.S.S.W., 3 years); Master of
Arts (2 years with a major in missions);
Master of Arts (2 years with a major
in church social service).

6) Three other programs will be of-
fered by the school:

a. A research program of an ap-
plied nature

b. An undergrate program, offering
60 units of senior college work, leading
to a bachelor degree (essential for ac-
creditation)

c. Special denominational service
(summer training programs for institu-
tional employees, assistance in schools
of missions, participation in in-service
training and orientation programs for
missionaries, etc.)

7) The program at Carver is being
projected to graduate 60 students a
yvear by 1963, 90 by 1970, with a total
enrollment of 150 full-time students by
1963, and 200 by 1970. For 150 students
a full-time faculty of 10 will be needed,
exclusive of the president and the libra-
rian, plus 10 to 12 part-time faculty
members.

8) While Carver School is completely
independent of Southern Baptist Semi-
nary, their adjoining campus locations
call for cooperative agreements in many
areas to effect economy in operation.
Discussions to this end are underway.

9) Such a unique program to meet a
specialized need in the life of the de-
nomination will call for increased sup-
port to meet required growth in both
capital investment and annual operat-
ing expenditures. The projected pro-
gram will be presented to the Southern
Baptist Convention Executive Com-
mittee this year.

Five



Alumni Meet in Houston

Alumni of the Carver School of Mis-
sions and Social Work gathered in the
Crystal Room of the Rice Hotel in Hous-
ton, Texas, on Wednesday morning, May
21, 1958, for their annual meeting. Mrs.
Walter L. Robertson, Jr., vice-president,
presided over the session at which there
were one hundred twenty-eight alumni
and guests.

The alumni of Houston had decorated
the tables in a motif of green and gold,
with nets of gold spread under wvases
of greenery in the center of each table.
The Rev. Nathan Brooks, trustee of the
school, led the invocation. A beautiful
program leaflet in gold and carrying a
duplicate of the cover of Miss Little-
john’s “History of Carver School of
Missions and Social Work” was at each
place.

After the breakfast, Mrs. Robertson
(under the caption of “Whither?—Their
Love Embraced the World) recognized
foreign and home missionaries present
and each of them brought greetings.
Other guests were recognized and Miss
Norma Jean Baker presented to the
group Mr. Clifford Sanford, president of
the student government for 1958-59.

The secretary read a message from
Mrs. A. T. Greene, Jr., expressing her
regret at not being able to attend the
meeting. The group instructed the sec-
retary to send messages to Dr. Emily
Lansdell, Mrs. A. T. Greene, Jr., and
Dr. Hugh Brimm.

The presiding officer expressed ap-
preciation to Miss Mary Christian for
assisting with the program covers and
to the Houston alumni for their help in
arrangements.

Under the caption “Whence?—A Ven-
ture of Faith” a skit arranged by Kath-
ryn Abee Greene and based on parts
from Miss Littlejohn’s book on the his-
tory of the school was presented. As
the various principals were depicted stu-
dents attending the school under their
leadership were recognized. The skit
closed with the entire group singing
“Lead On, O King Eternal”.

Mr. George Carver spoke on “Now . . .
Whither?” and told of the progress be-
ing made at Carver School of Missions
and Social Work. He stated that more
than 4,000 students had attended the
school, that 1930 had received degrees,
and 420 missionaries had received some
of their preparation there. Mr. Carver
presented the newly elected president,
the Rev. Nathan C. Brooks, who spoke
briefly on the challenge in the future of
the school.

S1x

The benediction, with the caption
“Whither?—O God, Send Us Forth” was
led by Miss Littlejohn, and concluded
the program part of the meeting.

At the opening of the business session
the secretary made a motion that the
group dispense with the reading of the
minutes since they had been published
in the Alumni Bulletin. Motion carried.

In the absence of the treasurer, Miss
Norma Jean Baker presented that re-
port. Miss Baker stated that funds have
not been such that would care for the
expense of the Alumni Bulletin. After
a discussion of the possibility of request-
ing the school to publish the bulletin,
Miss Hannah Reynolds made a motion
that if the alumni finds that it cannot
finance the publishing of the bulletin
that it seek other means of doing it.
Motion carried.

Miss Edwina Robinscn, chairman of
the committee to bring suggestions re-
lative to honoring Dr. Emily Lansdell,
brought the following recommendations:

1. That the Alumni Association pre-
sent a portrait of Dr. Emily Lans-
dell to Carver School;

2. That the Alumni be made aware of
this project through the Alumni
Bulletin; and

3. That in addition a letter from the
Alumni president regarding this
be sent to Alumni since 1951.
Signed: Edwina Robinson, Chrmn.

Ruth Provence
Mary Mills

Mrs. John Slaughter offered an
amendment recommending that the re-
maining money from the Littlejohn por-
trait be used on the Lansdell portrait.
The amendment carried. Recommenda-
tions of the committee were adopted.

Miss Margaret McKinney made a mo-
tion that the president be asked to ap-
point a committee to bring to the Alumni
Association a plan devising some defi-
nite and concrete way for collecting
alumni dues. Motion carried.

Miss Norma Jean Baker reported that
a pair of brass book-ends was presented
to Dr. Emily Lansdell in December with
a letter of appreciation from the presi-
dent of the Alumni Association.

After a general discussion of the mat-
ter of honoring Dr. Lansdell the group
gave general consent to the committee’s
proceeding with plans immediately, with
the alumni being made aware that funds

(Continued on page 8, col. 3)

Dr. Littlejohn’s Book
Released

History of Carver School of Missions
and Social Work, written by Dr. Carrie
U. Littlejohn, former president, is now
on sale in Baptist Book Stores.

This official history was prepared at
the request of Woman’s Missionary Un-
jon as a part of the golden anniversary
of the school in 1957, and went on sale
in Baptist Book Stores July 18 of this
year.

Miss Mary Christian, Missions Book
Editor for the Broadman Press, writes:

“Miss Littlejohn has a straightfor-
ward, natural manner of writing and has
made what could have been a dry his-
tory into an interesting, readable book
full of people and pictures of happen-
ings.”

“She shows how the School was born
in a period of missionary interest and
fervor . Miss Littlejohn does not
overlook the problems and the con-
troversies that are associated with the
School and makes the picture all the
more real by incorporating some of the
discussions.”

“The history brings the school to date
with its change in name, and change in
ownership . . . It could well serve as a
mission study boock by WMS and YWA
members for it is factual, readable, and
delightful.”

All former students will want to buy
a copy soon. The book can be ordered
for $3.00 from any cf the Baptist Book
Stores.

MRS. J. BRANDON PRICE
Alumni Association President

CARVER SCHOOL OF MISSIONS AND SOCIAL WORK



Recently Married

LYRA NABORS, ’56, to Mr. E. Donald
Crapps, in Birmingham, Alabama, Feb-
ruary 7.

JOY POPE, ’55, to Mr. Ernest David
Peshlakai, in Cynthiana, Xentucky,
March 3.

WYNONA LOWERY, w. ’57, to Mr.
J. Douglas Pelham, in Anniston, Ala-
bama, March 28.

DORIS JONES, ’57, to Mr. W. Den-
nis Ryan, in Amherst, Virginia, April 8.

EVELYN MOORE, ’58, to Mr. Leslie
D. Werner, in Moseley, Virginia, May 24.

CAROLYN WHITE, ’57, to Mr. Wil-
liam W. Budgett, in Akron, Ohio, May
24.

ETTIE JEANNE JOHNSON, ’55, to
Mr. R. Baine Harris, in Atlanta, Geor-
gia, June 8.

BETTY BALL, ’58, to Mr. Donald L.
Rawls, in Houston, Texas, June 9.

REID MADDOX, ’56, to Mr. Frank
Coons, in Jetfferson, Georgia, July 19.

NANERLE MATHIS, 58, to Mr. At-
lee F. Stevens, in Lancaster, Pennsyl-
vania, July 26.

In Memoriom

MISS FANNIE TAYLOR,
March 7 in McAllen, Texas.

Mrs. W. T. Fitts, (KATHRYN ELIZA-
BETH MOORMAN, ’29) died March 13
in Owensboro, Kentucky.

MISS ANNIE M. SANDLIN, ’09, re-
tired missionary to China, died March
21 in Tuscaloosa, Alabama.

'12, died

Our Sympathy

To MISS EMILY LANSDELL, whose
sister, Mrs. Ruth Henderson, died May
15 in Augusta, Georgia.

To MISS CAROL HUNT, ’57, whose
father died June 13 in Louisville, Ken-
tucky.

VIEWPOINT
(Continued from page 2, col. 3)

2. Carver is a coeducational school.

3. An independent survey conducted
by the management consultants, Booz,
Allen, and Hamilton, has revealed a
need for the type of training that Car-
ver School proposes. There is no other
Southern Baptist school offering a pro-
fessional degrzse in the social work field.
A number of institutions in Southern
Baptist life are in need of professionally
trained social workers in order to meet
the legal requirements for their opera-
tion.

BULLETIN FOR AUGUST,

Who's New

Linda Dianne, born to Mr. and Mrs.
Don Phlegar (BARBARANNE CARLEY,
’56) in California, February 5.

John Alvin, born to Mr. and MRS.
GEORGE BOBO, ’50, in Shellman, Geor-
gia, February 18.

Thomas Alexander White III, born to
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Alexander White,
Jr. (MARY LILLIAN BECK, ’50) in
Jeffersonville, Georgia, February 21.

David Randolph, adopted by Mr. and
Mrs. Joseph Raymer (DORIS SPICER,
’49) in Louisville in March.

Richard Bryan, born to Mr. and Mrs.
Dick Cunningham (BECKY ROBERTS,
’57) Tulsa, Oklahoma, in April.

Deborah Lynn, born to Mr. and Mrs.
F. David Stull in Louisville, March 5.

Elizabeth Ann (Betsy), born to Mr.
and Mrs. William Phelps Lewis (ANN
DAVISON, ’56) in Waverly, Pennsyl-
vania, March 7.

Timothy Ashton Thomas, born to Mr.
and Mrs. Harry Thomas (FRANCES
HORNE, w. ’47) in Jacksonville, Florida,
March 20.

Brenda Celeste, born to Mr. and Mrs.
MAXWELL HARPER, 49, in Decatur,
Alabama, April 12.

James Kevin, born to Mr. and Mrs.
James A. Lewis (BETTY JEAN MAYS,
’53) in Eatonton, Georgia, May 12.

George Alexander III, born to Mr.
and Mrs. George A. Carver, Jr., in Sai-
gon, South Vietnam, May 26.

Leslie Elizabeth (Beth), born to Mr.
and Mrs. Donald C. McIntosh (LYDIA
JACOBS, ’55) in Playa del Rey, Cali-
fornia, June 1.

Edith Jane, born to Mr. and Mrs. A. T.
Greene, Jr. (KATHRYN ABEE, 42) in
Wilmington, North Carolina, June 5.

SPRING GRADUATES AT WORK
(Continued frem page 4, col. 3)

MARTHA MILLER is Baptist Student
Union Director for the student nurses at
Kentucky Baptist Hospital in Louisville.

BEULAH PEOPLES is Girls’ Auxil-
iary director for Tennessee Woman’s
Missionary Union.

MAURINE PERRYMAN has been ap-
pointed to do educational work in the
Near East.

RUTH SMITH is directing the work
at the Good Will Center in Louisville.

HYMA STARNES is educational di-
rector in the First Baptist Church of
Bryson City, North Carolina.

DOROTHY STUBBLEFIELD is secre-
tary to the pastor in the First Baptist
Church of Huntsville, Alabama.

1958

Alumni Here and There

MISS VIRGINIA WINGO is home
from Italy for a 3-months’ furlough and
can be addressed at 59 Allard Boule-

vard, New Orleans, Louisiana.

Mr. and Mrs. Quentin Perreault
(REVE STEWART, ’51) are authors of
the devotionals in a book entitled Bet-
ter Chalk Talks, recently published by
Fleming H. Revell Company.

MISS LILA WATSON (’19), retired
missionary to Hong Kong is the author
of Grace McBride, Missionary Nurse,
now on sale in Baptist Book Stores.

MISS MARIE CLAYPOOL (’53) is
now B. S. U. Director in the downtown
professional schools in Richmond, Vir-

ginia. For five years she was B. S. U.

Director at Eastern State College in
Richmond, Kentucky.

MISS FREDDIE BASON (’57) began
work April 9 in the Baptist Jordan
Good Will Center in Atlanta, Georgia.

MISS LU LEAKE (’53) has accepted
a position as Assistant Dean of Students
at Meredith College. She has been at
William and Mary College as B. S. U.
Director.

MRS. HELEN HOLMES RUCHTI
(°’52) has written the Junior book, For
You, and the teaching helps for the
Home Mission Board’s 1959 study series.
The Ruchti’s live in Rome, Georgia,
where Mr. Ruchti is pastor of the Fifth
Avenue Baptist Church.

Dr. and Mrs. Herbert C. Jackson
(MARY LONDON, ’42) and their three
children are traveling in Burma, Thai-
land, and Ceylon. Dr. Jackson, Asso-
ciate Professor of Missions at Southern
Baptist Seminary, was awarded a $4,000
Faculty Fellowship from the Sealantic
Fund, to be used to study Theravadin
Buddhism. His major study will be at
the International Buddhist University in
Rangoon, Burma.

MARIE CLAYPOOL (’53) wrote of a
Carver School alumni meeting in To-
ronto during the Fifth Baptist Youth
World Conference. The group had a
supper meeting at a local restaurant on
Tuesday, July 1. LILLIAN LU (’54)
from Formosa and former students from
approximately seven of the United
States were present.

SEVEN




Recent Appointments

Mrs. C. S. Boatwright (BETTY FAITH
WILLIAMS, ’50), in March, to Japan.

DR. JOANNA MAIDEN (w. ’52) ap-
pointed in April to Nigeria.

MRS. L. C. SMITH (w. ’54) appoint-
ed in April to Nigeria.

Mrs. David C. Dorr (ROBERTA
KELLS, ’46) appointed in May to Gaza.

MAURINE PERRYMAN (’58)
pointed June 19 to the Near East.

Mrs. Ralph Harrell (ROSALIND
KNOTT, w. ’53) appointed June 19 to
East Africa.

Mrs. Don Phlegar (BARBARANNE
CARLEY, ’56) appointed to work with
Spanish-speaking in Calexico, Califor-
nia, December 19.

ap-

WINNIFRED WHEELER (’55) ap-
pointed to Sellers Home in New Orleans,
January 20.

RUTH SMITH, (’58) appointed to the
Good Will Center in Louisville, Ken-
tucky, in June.

News Briefs

DR. HUGH BRIMM, who underwent
surgery for a ruptured disc in his spine
on May 20, is making satisfactory re-
covery and was able to resume his
teaching duties for the July term.

MRS. TED MEARS, who worked last
year as Secretary to the Faculty, is now
living

in Blackville, South Carolina,

where her husband is pastor.

MISS KATHRYN BIGHAM, of the
Carver School faculty, has written a
pamphlet on “Social Work” to be used
by the Church-Related Vocations Office
of the Education Division of the Sunday
School Board. The pamphlet is one of
a series being prepared to guide young
people in the choice of a career.

William Jewell College conferred the
Doctor of Humanities degree upon Miss
ALMA HUNT, Executive Secretary of
Woman’s Missicnary Union, on June 2.
Miss Hunt was Dean of Women at Wil-
liam Jewell from 1944 to 1948.

ALUMNI MEET IN HOUSTON
(Continued from page 6, col. 2)

collected will go for both a portrait and
a personal gift.

Miss Nancy Cooper presented the re-
port of the nominating committee as
follows which was adopted:

President: Mrs. J. Brandon (Mary Pat
Kent) Price

Vice-President: Miss Miriam J. Robin-
son

Recording Secretary: Miss Bertha Wallis

Resident Secretary - Treasurer: Miss

Norma Jean Baker

Dr. Littlejohn expressed her personal
appreciation for the skit presenting her
book, and for the assistance of Miss
Mary Christian and the Sunday School
Board in revising copy and designing
the cover.

The benediction
Winston Crawley.

was led by Dr.

Respecttully submitted,
Hilda Mayo, Secretary

Carver School of Missions
and Social Work

2801 Lexington Road
LOUISVILLE 6, KENTUCKY

Form 3547 Requested

BULK RATE
U. S. POSTAGE

PAID

Louisville, Ky.
Permit No. 331




